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Responses to Comment Set E, Andrey Gusev 
E-1 The commenter’s concerns about EMF and incorporation of mitigation strategies by res-

idential sections of the line are noted. Section 4.15 (Electric and Magnetic Fields Sum-
mary) in the Draft IS/MND provides a summary of electric and magnetic fields, EMF in 
the Proposed Project area, and the Preliminary EMF Management Plan for the Proposed 
Project. This issue is addressed in the CPUC’s General Proceeding for the project (A.12-
12-004) as well as in the environmental document. 

In PG&E’s Preliminary EMF Management Plan, “no cost” and “low cost” magnetic field 
reduction steps proposed along the northern segment, including along Folsom Street, 
include: 

 Triangular configuration, 

 Strategic line placement, and 
 Lowering the trench an additional five feet. 

PG&E’s Final EMF Management Plan, including updated figures, will be completed during 
final design of the project, which would occur after CPUC approval of the Certificate of 
Public Convenience and Necessity for the project. As stated in Section 4.15.3 (EMF Man-
agement Plan for the Proposed Project), interested parties may contact PG&E’s Project 
Information Line at 415-973-5530 to receive a copy of the Final EMF Management Plan 
once it has been prepared. 

The CPUC’s General Proceeding for the project (A.12-12-004) will conduct hearings on the 
project, including PG&E’s compliance with the CPUC’s policies governing the mitigation 
of EMF. According to the Assigned Commissioner’s Scoping Memo and Ruling (dated 
August 29, 2013), “pursuant to GO 131-D and Decision (D.) 06-01-042, the Commission 
will consider whether the project (or project alternative) design is in compliance with the 
Commission’s policies governing the mitigation of electromagnetic field (EMF) effects 
using low-cost and no-cost measures.”  

The environmental documents, including the Draft and Final IS/MND can be found online 
through the CPUC’s project website at: 

http://www.cpuc.ca.gov/Environment/info/aspen/embarc-potrero/embarc-potrero.htm 

Information and documents related to the project’s General Proceeding (A.12-12-004), 
including the Assigned Commissioner’s Scoping Memo and Ruling and testimony sub-
mitted by interested parties, can be found by clicking on the “A.12-12-004” link at the 
top of the CPUC’s project website. 

http://www.cpuc.ca.gov/Environment/info/aspen/embarc-potrero/embarc-potrero.htm

